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Re: 	 Pacific Gas and Electric Company's Comments -Guideline Revisions for 
Renewable Energy Program and RPS Implementation 

Dear Docket Clerk: 

Pacific Gas and Electric Company (PG&E) respectfully submits the enclosed comments on 
the CEC's Staff Draft Guidebook for Renewables Portfolio Standard Eligibility -Third 
Edition (CEC 300-2007-006-ED3-SD. 

1. 	 Comments of Pacific Gas and Electric Company Re: Guideline Revisions for 

Renewable Energy Program and Renewables Portfolio Standard Implementation. 


2. 	 PG&E Redlined version of Staff Draft Guideline Revisions. 

3. 	 Powerpoint slides presented at September 24,2007 CEC workshop, "Opportunities 
for Expanding Renewable Resource Deliveries to California" 

4. 	 Matrix summary of PG&E's key concerns presented at workshop: "PG&E 

Comments on September 2007 Staff Draft of Changes to Eligibility Guidebook" 


Thank you for considering our comments. Please feel free to contact us if you have any 
questions about this matter. 

Sincerely, 

Is1 Is1 
Les Guliasi Evelyn C. Lee 
Director, State Agency Relations Attorney, PG&E Law Department 
(415) 973-6463 	 (415) 973-2786 

Enclosures 



STATE OF CALIFORNIA 
ENERGY RESOURCES CONSERVATION 

AND DEVELOPMENT COMMISSION 

Docket No. 02-REN- 1038 
Renewable Energy Program 

Docket No. 03-RPS- 1078 
Renewables Portfolio Standard 

Comments of Pacific Gas and Electric Company 
Re: Guideline Revisions for Renewable Energy Program and 

Renewables Portfolio Standard Implementation 

September 26,2007 

I. Introduction and Summary 

The CEC is proposing to amend its RPS Eligibility Guidelines in response to the need for 
clarification and market developments that have surfaced since the current version was 
published in March of 2007 and has circulated the Staff Draft Guidebooks for comment. 
The eligibility requirements for banked and shaped deliveries in the draft Eligibility 
Guidebook reflect a d e e ~ e r  understanding of the market mechanisms that have evolved to " 
enable the delivery of unit-specific intermittent generation into California, and this 
perspective is very much appreciated. PG&E believes that these changes will create 
greater opportunity for California to gain access to out-of-state renewable resources. 

As the number of remaining uncommitted eligible renewable resources within California 
continues to shrink, California's load serving entities must look beyond the state's 
borders for the next major tranche of renewable resources. The CPUC has approved 
PG&E's proposal to study the feasibility of developing and delivering renewable 
resources in British Columbia to California, and pursuant to the CPUC's direction, PG&E 
has discussed the possibility of resource development with governmental and business 
leaders in British Columbia. However, potential out-of-country sellers have expressed 
reservations about the ability to address California's eligibility standard as expressed by 
the Guidebook. Potential out of state sellers have also informed PG&E that they find it 
difficult to comply with inconsistent certification requirements. One has encountered an 
arbitrary certification process that has inhibited its commitment to deliver renewable 
energy into the California renewables market. 






















































































































































































































